As discussed on the previous page, Manchester City Council has six scrutiny committees,
but none devoted solely to climate change. Seeing as the Council has declared a climate
emergency, you'd think that scrutinising their actions on climate would be higher on
their agenda.. But it’s really not. Whatever happened to “deeds not words™?
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Alarge part of the reason why MCC is able to
make fantastic promises about climate change,
and then almost completely fail to deliver on
them, is because there simply isn’t enough
scrutiny. At Climate Emergency Manchester,
we’ve been to these committee meetings
(largely so you don’t have to), and over the

course of the last year, the Council has devoted

roughly three hours in total to discussing
climate change in their scrutiny meetings. And
much of the time was about trying to extract
answers to simple questions from politicians
and bureaucrats who were keen not to give
answers. Given the urgency of the situation,
this just isn’t good enough.

Therefore, Climate Emergency Manchester is
campaigning for a seventh scrutiny committee
dedicated to the environment. A committee
completely dedicated to climate change would
mean we have far better climate democracy in
Manchester, and break the ever-continuing
cycle of Manchester City Council’s unfulfilled
climate promises.
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Depending on the type of activism you may
be involved in, you may be sceptical of the
impact of a petition and a committee - and
that’s a sensible outlook to have. Whilst
petitions on websites like Change.org are
owned by for-profit companies in places like
Silicon Valley, and have no legal standing
with bureaucratic or judicial organisations,
the petition we’ve set up is on the City
Council’s petition portal. This means that the
City Council is required to review it if we get
enough respondents- if we can get over 4000
signatures, there will be a full Council debate
that discusses our motion for better climate
democracy.

So the good news is that this petition could
have real-world implications. The bad news
is that the City Council’s website is truly
horrendous to navigate, and it’s very difficult
for people to sign online (it’s almost like this
might be intentional...). The even worse news
is that Global Pandemics are generally pretty
big blows as far as signature collecting face-
to-face goes as well.

We need 4,000 signatures by the 10th
November 2020 from people who live, work
or study within Manchester City Council’s
boundaries. If you're a student in
Manchester, you're eligible to sign, and we
would really love for you to do that. What
we’d love even more would be for you to
help us promote the petition and get your
friends and family to sign as well.

There’s a whole bunch of ideas below. You
can find our petition landing page on our
website here, and more information over the
page on how you can help.



15 WAYS YOU CAN HELP

Sign the petition- If you live, work or study within Manchester City Council’s boundaries,
you're eligible to sign. You can sign online, or you can sign on paper by downloading a blank
petition page, and returning the sheet to us when you’ve signed.

Ask 10 specific friends and family members to also sign — either online or, if and only if it is
safe to do so, on paper. You could ask all your lecturers and tutors to sign the petition.

Change your social media profiles to point to the petition, even if only on the 7th of October
and November (we've been doing social media blitzes for a 7th scrutiny committee on the 7th

of each month).

Tweet, blog, or make facebook or instagram posts about the petition (or using any other form
of social media that speaks to you).

Let us know about any upcoming meetings where we might be able to come and talk about
the petition (online or even, maybe, face-to-face...)

Whatever organisations you're part of, get us space in your newsletters and e-bulletins to
publicise the petition.

Make a video about who you are and why you have signed- we’re aiming to get a video from a
resident in each ward of the City Council.

Ask any social, campaigning, community hobby group you are in if you can talk to them
about the petition and how important it is.

If you're religious, ask your place of worship to talk about climate change and what needs to
be done in Manchester, and to share information about the petition with your community.

If and only if it is safe to do so, print off a sheet and collect signatures- this could be from
family members, housemates or friends in student halls, or others in your household bubble.

Ask the staff in your GP surgery, dentist or other amenities you use to sign online.

Ask your councillors to sign (they probably won'’t, but it’s good to ask them — this makes them
more aware of the petition and that residents care about it!)

Put a poster about the petition in your front window or on your bedroom door in halls- you
can find this on our website.

Join us as we walk around Manchester City Centre with visors and sandwich boards that have
a Q-Code pointing to the petition (no, really- we look great).

Tell us your ideas for collecting signatures- Our email is
petition@climateemergencymanchester.net .
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5uk-VmAlgB4&ab_channel=ClimateEmergencyManchester

